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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: March 23, 2020 

 

 

Santa Clara County Superior Court  
Restricts Visitors Entering the Courthouse 

Presiding Judge Deborah A. Ryan orders that only persons 
 with court hearings may enter the courthouses at this time 

 
 

SAN JOSÉ, California (March 23, 2020): Until further notice, the Court will allow only persons 
with court hearings to enter the courthouse on the day of their hearing. Parties, witnesses 
subpoenaed to testify, and their attorneys may enter the courthouses on the day of their 
hearings; all visitors and observers will be directed to remain outside of the courthouse. No 
other persons will be permitted entry without good cause. 
 
“The Court is taking additional precautions to promote social distancing guidelines and the 
safety and well-being of the public, courtroom staff, sheriff's deputies, judicial officers, and 
those who have essential business at the courthouse,” Presiding Judge Ryan said. “If you do 
not have a hearing taking place at the Court please do not come to the courthouse during this 
time.” 
 
Anyone experiencing symptoms of illness should not come to the courthouse. Instead of 
coming to Court, customers are strongly encouraged to attend court hearings remotely 
including the use of CourtCall (1-888-88-COURT) to appear telephonically, as permitted by law 
under California Rules of Court, rule 3.670, whenever possible. 
 
Parties, attorneys, and jurors with questions should email covid@scscourt.org or call 408-
882-2700 (wait for the introductory message to complete, press 8, and then 0) and 
provide the following information: name, case number or juror number, current mailing 
address, telephone number, date, time and location of appearance. Prospective jurors who 
have received notice to report during the weeks of 3/23 and 3/30 will be excused from service 
and must not report to Court.  
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